
AGENDA – TSC 2/7/11 
 
ITEM NO. 4: Consider request to establish RESERVED PARKING FOR PERSONS 

WITH DISABILITIES in front of 1130 Emery Road. 
 
 Facts: 
 

1. Emery Road is classified as a “local” street and is paved 25 feet 
wide. 

2. Parking is currently prohibited along the west side of Emery 
Road. 

3. Parking is currently prohibited along the east side of Emery 
Road from Stratford Road, north 207 feet; and parking is 
currently prohibited along the east side of Emery Road 7am-
5pm Mon-Fri from 207 feet north of Stratford Road to West Hills 
Parkway. 

 
 
MINUTES – TSC 2/7/11 
 
ITEM NO. 4:
 

  

Consider request to establish RESERVED PARKING FOR PERSONS WITH 
DISABILITIES in front of 1130 Emery Road. 
 
David Woosley presented the information provided in the staff report and noted 
correspondence received from Betty Alderson and Robert Casad (attached). 
 
Commissioner Woods asked if there was a policy on a single spot handicap space; 
Woosley advised that this has been done at several locations in town. 
 
Public comment: 
 

Robert Lewis, 1105 West Hills Parkway:  The area is full of students; hundreds 
and hundreds of students walk in this area; there are school buses; there are 
bicycles; it is a dangerous area; with a car parked there, you’re setting-up for an 
accident; there are nine (9) fraternities and sororities that feed students into this 
area; speeding is a big problem and students often disobey the stop signs; 
you’re asking for problems. 
 
Scott Jenkins, 1133 Emery Road:  I understand the resident’s reason for making 
the request, but I’m very concerned about the safety of the intersection; allowing 
parking would push traffic closer to the sidewalk and I’m worried about the 
effect it would have on the safety of bicyclists, runners and students. 



 

In addition, the Commission recommended that Mr. Casad contact the Public Works 
Department to pursue construction of a recessed parking space.  

MOTION BY COMMISSIONER HARDEN, SECONDED BY COMMISSIONER 
WOODS, TO RECOMMEND DENYING THE REQUEST  TO ESTABLISH RESERVED 
PARKING FOR PERSONS WITH DISABILITIES IN FRONT OF 1130 EMERY 
ROAD; THE MOTION CARRIED 7-0. 

 



casad@sunflower.com
trafficsafety@lawrenceks.org
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David Woosley

From: Alderson, Betty J [adkab@ku.edu]
Sent: Sunday, February 06, 2011 6:04 PM
To: dwoolsey@ci.lawrence.ks.us
Subject: February 7 Traffice commission meeting

Dave,

  I rather doubt that I will try to get out tomorrow night for the meeting.  I find that I prefer to get out when the footing is a bit 
more predictable than it may be by evening tomorrow.

  I have just reviewed the agenda items for the meeting and would make the following recommendations.

    1.  I do not like the idea of having these Japanese mini trucks parked all over town.  I can see them as appealing to 
some university students and then they would be parked all over in so-called single family residential neighborhoods.  
There would need to be a lot of restrictions on speed, where they could be driven, and parking.  Those of us living in 
single-family zoned areas have enough problems already with too many single individuals living in houses where there 
are no regulations for adequate parking places, driving over curbs and yards to park in a particular spot on a driveway.  It 
creates a real mess.

  I can support taking the additional parking off Ousdahl between 19th Street and 19th St. Terr.  Those are very tight 
corners with the parking there now.

  I can support the request from Bob Casad for a special permit for parking one car in front of their house, especially since 
he already has the handicap parking permit.  There needs to be some consideration given to older persons who want to 
continue to live in their own homes and their mobility is decreased.

          Thanks for sending the agenda.

                  Betty Alderson
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David Woosley

From: Alderson, Betty J [adkab@ku.edu]
Sent: Monday, February 07, 2011 3:47 PM
To: David Woosley
Subject: Addendum

David,

  In talking with a friend today about the Traffic Commission agena items for tonight I mentioned Bob Casad's request and 
that I supported it.  She commented that if a parking space is granted it should be clearly marked as for the use of the 
resident at that particular address and should have a handicap designation.  Something I hadn't considered.  If it would be 
just a marked parking space it would be tempting for anyone to use it.

  I still think that I will stay in this evening just in case it begins to re-freeze in some of the walking areas.

Thanks for sending the agenda, I do appreciate that.

                  Betty Alderson




